BLUEGRASS MIDDLE SCHOOL

SITE BASED COUNCIL

MINUTES

September 17, 2009

I. CALL TO ORDER: Brenda Pirtle called The Bluegrass Middle School’s SBDM council to order at 3:25pm.  The meeting was held in the media center.

II. ROLL CALL:  Council members present were Brenda Pirtle, chairperson, Mandy Hanson, Melissa VanZant, Mark Ott, Joyce Wilson, and Robin Carek. Jesse Floyd were unable to attend the meeting.

III. APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  ORDER04-16 Mandy Hanson made the motion for the August 20, 2009 minutes to be accepted as read.  Mark Ott seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.

IV. RECOGNITION OF VISITORS:  None 

V. PEOPLE TO ADDRESS THE COUNCIL:  None

VI. COMMITTEE REPORTS: None

VII. OLD BUSINESS: 

1. Vision Statement:  At the August 20, 2009 meeting, Mr. Ott raised the question about the Vision Statement possibly including Heartland as a direct feeder school to BGMS, along with New Highland.  The idea is that it would help the students and parents from Heartland from feeling left out seeing one feeder school listed but not the other.  The purpose of the Vision Statement reflects the campus of New Highland, Bluegrass Middle School and John Hardin High School and not necessarily intending to refer to feeder schools.  The council revisited the Vision Statement and discussed the listing of the schools.  Melissa VanZant made a motion to remove the school names from the Vision Statement.  Mandy Hanson seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.  The Vision Statement will be rewritten for the handbook for the next school year and will be changed on the school website at this time.

2. Mentorship Program:  The council held discussion regarding the next mentorship activity that includes the students purchasing or bringing a t-shirt.  

3. Pep Club:  The Pep Club response has been a huge success according to Ms. Pirtle.  She shared the details of the Pep Club with the council members.  Officer interviews are to begin on Thursday, September 17, 2009.

4. Positive Behavior Referrals:  Ms. Pirtle shared with the council the positive feedback she has received from this program.  Students and parents are very receptive and thankful for the positive behavior referral program.

5. Literacy First:  The Literacy First program is underway at Bluegrass Middle School.  The teachers involved in the program have been through training and will go through continued training to help this program to be a big success.

VIII. NEW BUSINESS:  

1. Round II Stimulus Funding in October:  Ms. Pirtle informed the council that there would be Round II Stimulus Funding in October.  The council is to be thinking of what Bluegrass Middle School should use the funding toward based upon what the board decides to appropriate to the schools.

2. Special Education Funding and CSIP:  Ms. Pirtle shared the approved list of Special Education Stimulus Funding purchases with the council.  

3. Programs:

a. PD 360:  Ms. Pirtle discussed the PD 360 program with the council.  At this time, the council decided not to participate.

b. Compass Learning:  The Compass Learning program has been purchased and will begin at Bluegrass Middle School.

4. October 12 PD:  Ms. Pirtle shared options of how the October 12 PD will be prepared.  The council discussed the options.  Ms. Pirtle will take the information to Jama Bennett so the PD day can be planned.

5. MAP Testing:  MAP testing is underway at Bluegrass Middle School.  Once the information is obtained, it will be used toward student plans and goals.

6. NCLB Results:  Results of the NCLB will be available soon.

IX. OTHER BUSINESS: 

1. Personnel:  Ms. Hanson made the motion to enter into executive session.   Ms. Carek seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.  Ms. Carek made the motion to come out of executive session.  Mr. Ott seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.

X. ADJOURNMENT:  ORDER 04-18 – Ms. Hanson made the motion for adjournment at 4:05pm.  Mr. Ott seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.

THE NEXT SCHEDULED SBDM COUNCIL MEETING WILL BE OCTOBER 21, 2009 @ 3:15PM IN THE MEDIA CENTER.  

______________________________

Melissa Troutt, Recording Secretary

